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Office Closure

The City Offices will be closed on Monday,
February 19, in observation of President’s
Day. Trash pickup will not be affected.

Photo Contest

Brad Gunnellis the winner of December’s
Photo Contest. He took the picture from the
top of Long Ridge (South of Goshen) looking
East over Summit Ridge.

Calendar of Events

2/1 Library Board Meeting 6 pm

2/7 City Council Meeting 6 pm

2/8 Library Book Club 7 pm

2/15  Museum Board Meeting 4 pm

2/15  Game Night at the Library 6 pm

2/19  City Offices Closed for President's Day
2/21  City Council Meeting 6 pm’

2/27  Planning Commission Meeting 6:30 pm

February 2018

2017 Photo Contest Over-all Winner

The over-all winner of the “What Do You Love
About Santaquin¢” Photo Contest 2017 is Amy
Anson. Her winning photo is projected behind
the City Council Members. Congratulations
Amy!
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SANTAQUIN SENIOR CITIZEN CENTER
55 West 100 South Santaquin
Center Hours: 9:30 am-4:30 pm

Weekly on Thursdays

We are pleased with the increased enroliment at the Santaquin Senior Center. Many seniors in the
surrounding areas are finding our center a delightful place to come and mingle with old and new
friends. We continue to have weekly entertainment starting at noon, with a delicious home cooked
meal served after. The cost for each Thursday meal is a $3.00 donation. We have health care
representatives available on the third Thursday of the month to check blood pressure, blood sugar,
and other vital stafs. Starting on Tuesday, March 6, a FREE six-week workshop “Living Well with
Chronic Conditions” will be held at our center. The classes will be from 10:00 am - 12:30 pm. Classes
are for ANYONE with long-term health issues. For more information or to register please contact
Carrie Bennett @ 801-851-7035 or carrieb@utahcounty.gov.

Please don’t feel too “YOUNG"” to check us out! Come spend a day with us!

Menu

February 1 February 8 February 15 February 22
Ham-n-Beans Shepherd's Pie Baked Salmon Beef Stroganoff w/Noodles
Cornbread Muffins w/Green Beans Rice Pilaf Buttered Carrots
Fruit Cup Jello w/Fruit Mixed Vegetables Bread
Peanut Butter Kiss  Bread Pistachio Fruit Salad Fruit Cup
Cookies Cake Mix Rolls Pineapple Upside Down
Juice Snickerdoodles Red Velvet Cupcakes Cake
Program: Chris & Program: Bingo Program: Program: Lynda Broadbent's
Norene Jensen Hobble Creek Piano Students

Hobblers

Utah Home Health
Wellness Checks

For more information, please contact Judy Robbins @ 801-340-1698
SEND YOUR VALENTINE A CANDY GRAM!

F -~ Valentine Candy Grams
@’//f/ Va t/e’*/uiu’wd D a{/ from the Library

Support the Santaquin Library in a super
sweet way this Valentine's Day! Come into
the Library between January 22nd and
February 8th and order a candy gram for
your Valentine! For only $1, you can send a
sweet freat and note to a student at
Santaquin Elementary, Orchard Hills
Elementary, or C.S. Lewis Elementary. For just

Support the Santaquin Library in a super sweet way this Valentine’s Day!
Come into the Library between January 22" and February 8" and order a
candy gram for your Valentine! For only $1, you can send a sweet treat

and note to a student at Santaquin Elementary, Orchard Hills Elementary, $5, you can send a BYU Brownie straight to
or C.S. Lewis Elementary. For just $5, you can send a BYU Brownie right to your sweetheart's door!

the door of any Santaquin resident!

All proceeds will go to improving the
Santaquin City Library. Thank you for your
support!
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Recreation & Events — February 2018
Youth and Adult Classes

GROUP FITNESS CLASSES: Cost is $2.50 to drop in or $25 for a 10 punch pass with the 11" class
FREE or $20 for an unlimited month pass! Sorry, no childcare provided FREE WEEK, FEBRUARY
5™. 9™ 1 ALL FITNESS CLASSES WILL BE FREE, KEEP UP WITH THOSE RESOLUTIONS!
e Zumba Fitness: Join the Party! Tuesdays at 9am and 8pm and Thursdays at 9am with instructor
Tina Mortensen. Couple’s Black Light Zumba will be held 2/13 at 8pm!!  ______________
Don’t miss it! ' '
I 4 I
e Aerobics and Strength Conditioning: Mondays and Wednesdays at 9am! This : It % FREE :
fun fit workout contains low to medium cardio moves that are easy to follow
d . WEEK! |
| |
| |
| |
| |

with instructor Sharri Clonts.

e Tabata HIIT: Combining Tabata and HIIT concepts, this workout takes the
best of both worlds. It burns calories fast and increases your metabolism. Join
Angie Jolly Friday at 9:[5am! b |

SPRING YOUTH TUMBLING: Come join Jenny Pust and Danielle Harmon for our fun and
exciting 9 week Spring Tumbling Session! Participants will learn tumbling, gymnastics and

I “J trampoline from a beginning to advanced level. Classes will be starting in March. Go online for
CLAS&E% more information on class times, fees ($40-$85) and to register.

UTAH VALLEY MARTIAL ARTS: Based on the style of Youn Wha Tae kwon do. Students
will be trained both mentally and physically to advance in rank as well as in character and ability.
Ages 4 —adult, fees are $50-$80 per month, depending on student age and skill level. Students
meet one to four times per week. Look online for more information. FREE TRIAL CLASS,
JUST SHOW UP!

VANGUARD KRAV MAGAG®: classes are known for providing intense and reality based
training that will challenge students to reach new mental and physical limits. "Go" class approach gives

/ students a variation from the normal class structure while refining their techniques
ﬁﬁﬁ during a challenging and fun workout. Ages 13+, $80 per month and students meet 3

days per week. Check online for more information! FREE 2 WEEK TRIAL!

HUNTER SAFETY: Traditional class will be held Feb. 12, 13, 19 & 22 from 5:30-8:30pm. Online field
day will be offered two different days, Feb. 17 or 24 from 8am-2pm. Please sign up for the e
day you plan on attending! All classes will be held in the Council Chambers, 45 W. 100 S. '
(across from the library). Register online until Spm the day before classes start, or until full.
MUST have DWR permit and online scores if participating in the online field day. Those
that don’t have their permit will be turned away without a refund. Go online for other items
needed for the class!

Events

LITTLE MISS ORCHARD DAYS PAGEANT: Registrations will be
February 1-20 ($40) or until full. Pageant will be held in June. Ages 4-16. Go
online and read more details!

EASTER EGG HUNT: Mark your calendars! This year’s Easter Egg Hunt

1l be held on March 31*! Look online for more information.

801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm WWw.santaquin.org

45 West 100 South



Recreation & Events — February 2018
Youth Sports

UBBA (BASEBALL): Youth Baseball is for 3-8 grades. Early registration: 1/15-2/5($55-
$65). Regular registration: 2/6-2/26 ($60-$70). Late fee of $10 will apply after 2/26. Leagues e
open until full. For more information visit our website!

% UGSA (SOFTBALL): Youth Softball is for 3"-9™ grades. Early registration: 1/15-2/5 ($50-
> $60). Regular registration: 2/6-2/26 ($55-$65). Late fee of $10 will apply after 2/26. Leagues
open until full. Go online for more information!

COACH PITCH: Coach Pitch is for 1*/2™ graders. Leagues are not co-ed, boys 1*' and 2™
grades will split into 2 leagues this year. Reversible jersey required: $13 (If your child doesn't
already have a Santaquin Recreation reversible jersey, please add one on while registering.)
Early registration: 1/29-2/19 ($37). Regular registration: 2/20-3/5 ($42). Late fee of $10 will
apply after 3/5. Leagues open until full. More information online!

CO-ED T-BALL (PRE-K AND KINDERGARTEN): Youth Co-Ed T-Ball is for Preschool age kids
(entering Kindergarten fall of 2018) and kids currently in Kindergarten (2 separate leagues). Reversible
jersey required: $13 (If your child doesn't already have a Santaquin Recreation reversible
jersey, please add one on while registering.) Early registration: 1/29-2/19 ($27). Regular
registration: 2/20-3/5 ($32). Late fee of $10 will apply after 3/5. Leagues open until full.
Details are available online!

Adult Sports

WOMEN’S VOLLEYBALL: Registration: 12/11-2/12, $250 per team. Program will start ®
the middle of March and run through April, with games being on Tuesday nights (2-3 games (\
Womens

per week), 8 games. League double elimination tournament will be held at the end of the

season with awards. More information available when registering. League

QJ/] FREE ADULT OPEN GYM PICKLEBALL: Do you ever wish you could play a game
of ping-pong, tennis and badminton combined? Here is your chance! We are holding a FREE open
gym pickleball on Monday nights starting at 7:30pm, if there is enough interest! Go online to register
for free so we can contact you if needed. Details are on the website.

MEN’S SOFTBALL: Registration will be 2/5-4/2, $400 per team. Program will
start the middle of May and run through June, with games being on Monday and
Wednesday nights (2-3 games per week) 8 games. League double elimination
tournament will be held at the end of the season with awards. For more information
go to the website. Teams are required to provide their own matching shirts.

Like Santaquin Recreation on

Faeebook!
801-754-5805 M-Th 1-5pm & Fri 9am-1pm WWW.Santaquin.org

45 West 100 South



Book Club

Every second Thursday of each
month at 7 pm at the library.

Book for February 8t is “The
Hideaway" by Lauren K. Denton.
“In this fine debut, Denton crafts

a beautiful, heartoreaking story of |
true love that never dies. . . This
book will please inspirational,
contemporary, and historical fans
alike." (Publishers Weekly STARRED
Review).

Books available ON KINDLES at the library. The
liorary has a new set of kindles for book clubs! The
library will use them occasionally and have them
available for other book clubs. A club may pay
the library to download a particular book (price is
about the same as postage charges for books
from the State Library) or read one already
available. Questions: 801-754-3030

Game Night!

Several groups over the

last few months have

had a great time playing
various board games and meeting new people
at the library game night! Everyone gefts the
chance 1o play the newest games and have fun
with family and friends. Have your teens come to
a safe place to socialize without staring at a
screen! Join us on the third Thursday each month
at the library for about an hour at 6 pm. Age
range about 7 to adult. Just come in or sign-up
with the library o be reminded by phone the day
before.

Hidden Snowman Contest Winner
Congratulations to Jenet Grill for having her
name randomly drawn from all of the enfrants in
the Hidden Snowman Contest! She got a gift
card to Stringham's True Value. Make sure to
get your entries in by the deadline.

Hidden Cupid Contest

Find the nidden cupid somewnere in

newsletter and email where it is along

with your contact information by

2/28/2018 to ort
to be

entered into a drawing for a prize.

Aftention Ladies of Santaquin! -

Do you have a father, husband, son,
brother or grandfather who is a veteran@e
Then you are eligible to join the American
Legion Auxiliary. Your veteran need not
be a member of the American Legion.
They may be living or deceased. From
now until the end of February we invite
you to find out more about our programs
and benefits and consider joining our
group. We don't require a lof of your time
and all of our efforts are for veterans and
the promotion of patriotism. Please
consider joining us. For information call
Janeil Deuel at 801-609-2161 or Ramona
Peterson at 801-754-3539. We look
forward to meeting you.

Miss Santaquin Scholarship Pageant

The Miss Santaquin Scholarship Pageant is a
wonderful opportunity for young women to
learn lifelong skills. It is also a great
opportunity to earn scholarship money for
college and serve the community. The
pageant is for young women ages 17-24. It is
a fun experience and it teaches
interviewing skills and confidence to young
women. There will be an information
meeting on Friday, February 16" at 6:30 in
the City Council Chambers. This meeting is
strongly recommended for all interested girls
as well as parents. There will be weekly
workshops on Friday nights starting on
March 2 until the pageant date, April 21,
2018. Register online or in the Recreation
Office by Monday, February 26th. There will
be a $35-dollar non-refundable registration
fee. This money will be used for contestant
head-shots. For questions about the
pageant or the registration process, please
contact the Miss Santaquin Pageant
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Y Dear Santaquin Residents and Friends,

This year is well under way and we hope that you are finding it to be a good one. We were
happy to finally get some snow last month! Thank you to all of the residents that helped
our Public Works crew by making sure that your vehicles were off the road so that they
have a clear path to plow. We appreciate the hard work of our dedicated crews in keeping
our streets plowed and safe. They are great employees deserving of our appreciation.

Speaking of safety, we want to remind everyone to make sure that your contact
information is updated with the city so that you can receive information through our
emergency response system. There was a waterline break in January and several of our
residents that were affected did not receive the notification since they were not correctly
signed up. Please contact Suzy McDowell at smedowell@santaquin.org if you have not received emergency
notifications in the past and would like to receive them in the future. This especially holds true for those who
are renting since the city may have the landlord’s information on file instead of the renter. In the event of an
emergency or outage, we want to get the word out as quickly as possible to everyone. Please take the time to
sign up so you can get a text, an email, or a phone call in the event of an emergency. '

There have been a lot of changes with our City Council in recent days. Of course, we had an election and we
were pleased to have Betsy Montoya join the council. We were also pleased to have Nick Miller continue his
service to the community through his re-election as well. As I mentioned last month, Marianne Stevenson has
moved to a new home out of town, therefore her council seat was opened. Also, at the first of the year, Mandy
Jeffs resigned from the Council to pursue other opportunities. We would like to thank both Marianne and
Mandy for their years of service on the City Council. We appreciate their hard work and wish them the very

best. However, their resignations left two open seats on the Council which we are happy to report have now
been filled.

On January 24%, the City Council had the opportunity to —_—
interview eleven very qualified individuals who all had a :
sincere desire to serve our community. They all expressed a
love for Santaquin and a desire to give back through serving
others. It was a pleasure to interview and learn from each
one of them and their individual perspective. Ultimately,
the council had to narrow their choice down to two
wonderful members of our city. I am honored to announce
that Chelsea Rowley and Lynn Mecham have been selected
to join the council and were sworn into office immediately.
These great individuals have passion and a sincere love for
Santaquin City and its residents. I know that they will bring
a fresh new perspective and energy. Iam also confident that
they will be successful in their endeavors.

There are so many projects in the works from new roads to new water projects, from new businesses to exciting
upcoming events. There is a great deal on our horizon in the near future and we are thankful to our new council
members and all of those who expressed a desire to serve our community through this interviewing process.
There is much to be done and it will take all of us working together to make this city the best it can be.

On a final note, I would like to wish you and your sweetheart a very Happy Valentine’s Day.
Please remember those who might be alone this time of year and remind them that we are

ever-trary-arone-when—we-are-surrounded-byfa y a1 ends and 1ve ¥ oreat a

community that supports one another. Until next month, I wish you the very best.

Mayor Kirk F. Hunsaker




